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Wednesday 24th September 2025 

Aslamualaiykum Warahmatullahi Wabarakatuhu 

Dear Parents/Guardians      

I am writing to inform you that Mrs Waseem, Mrs Farhana and Mrs Bhatti, have taken the 
difficult decision to step down from their roles at BIGS and after December 2025 will no longer 
be part of our school community.  

Ms Waseem, Ms Farhana and Ms Bhatti have successfully led Bolton Islamic Girls School with 
dedication and hard work and vision have been instrumental in shaping the school’s success 
over the years. They leave behind a strong legacy, and we are immensely grateful for their 
commitment to our pupils, staff, and families. 

While we are naturally saddened by their decision, we wish Ms Waseem, Ms Farhana and Ms 
Bhatti the very best for the future. 

I want to reassure you that the Governing Body and school leadership team are working hard 
and is fully committed to ensuring a smooth transition, strong leadership, and continued 
stability.  

We are confident that, with the continued support of staff, parents, and our wider 
community, the school will go from strength to strength, Insha’Allah. 

 

Thank you for your ongoing trust and support. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Dr Zakia Maqbool 

Headteacher 

Bolton Islamic Girls School 

 

http://www.boltonislamicgirlsschool.org.uk/

